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  APA Colorado Board Meeting Agenda

Friday February 10, 2012

Express Conference Room

FasTracks, 1560 Broadway, 7th Floor

2:30pm to 5:00pm
Susan Wood, President



Staff:  Katie Guthrie

Chris Hawkins, Soutwest Rep


Absent:

Stan Clauson, Central Mnt. Rep


Denise Henasey, Staff
Joni Marsh, Secretary/Treasurer


Erica Heller, Metro Rep
Kyle Dalton, Legislative Committee Co-Chair

Jessica Osborne, Metro Rep

Greg Moberg, Northwest Rep
Daniel Murray, Student Rep
Meggan Herrington, South Central Rep
Jeremy Nemeth, Faculty Rep
Shelia Booth, VP of External Affairs
Joe Frank, North Central Rep
1. Opening Remarks by Susan Wood, President

Susan noted that there were two openings at DRCOG.  She also said that Dean Foreman at the UCD Planning School has asked for a letter of support in their application to AIA for a technical team to engage the Elyria-Swansea neighborhood near National Western Stock Show grounds.  Jessica indicated her interest to pursue more information on this request.
2. Old Business
a. Approval/Correction of January Minutes
Greg made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.

Jessica seconded the motion - APPROVED

3. Secretary/Treasurer’s Report, Joni Marsh
a.  Financial reports for January
Joni introduced the reports clarified that the “Silvertree Settlement” is for the 2012 conference.
Shelia made a motion to approve the report as presented.

Joe seconded the motion – APPROVED

4. Chapter Administrator Report, Denise Henasey & Katie Guthrie 
Katie reported that she had been contacted by the G”Knight Bike Club in Longmont to partner on a June event where they want to offer CM-certified training and education.
5. Conference Awards Program, Anne Lane, Committee Chair

Katie reported that Anne will attend the meeting next month, so look for an agenda item on the Award Committee. 
6. Legislative Committee, Kyle Dalton
Kyle said that the Legislature moves fast  - 25 bills have been evaluated this session.  The Committee is currently opposing two bills.  Kyle suggested checking the Chapter’s website for latest information. He confirmed that the lobbyist contract will be presented at the next meeting in March.  Also, Kyle announced that a date has been set for Planners day at the State House on Wednesday March 21st.
7. Sustainability Committee Report, Erica Heller
Susan noted that the February 29th event looks great.  Kyle added that he will give a presentation on current legislative issues to the Committee on Wednesday.
8. New Business
a. PIC Discussion, Susan  (look at agenda item)
Susan suggested that a small group be created to study the options and report back to the whole Board within 120 days.  The small group should include 3 Chapter Board members and 3 PIC members.  Susan briefly introduced three options that are presented in the agenda item.  Shelia noted that there is a lack of accountability and that with a volunteer board there are many challenges.  Joe asked about inviting Graham and or Bob Blanchard to participate on with this group.  Susan pointed out that PIC has a communication plan; Greg said it still has value.
Kyle made motion to approve Susan’s recommendation (in the agenda item) but added the following language: “and make recommendations to the Board”.
Greg seconded the motion as amended -  APPROVED
Shelia, Greg and Joni offered participate on this small group.
b. Open Positions Discussion: Public Official Representative, VP of Communications and PDO, Susan

There was some discussion by Susan that all applicants were great and that the Chapter should try to get them involved in other ways.  She also noted that the Nominating Committee has a great start as now we have a list of people who are interested in the organization.

Stan made a motion to approve the recommendation for Public Official representative. 
Greg seconded the motion – APPROVED

Paul Rosenberg will serve as the Public Official representative.

Stan made a motion to approve the appointment for Professional Development Officer.
Joe seconded the motion – APPROVED
Abby Shannon will serve as the Professional Development Officer.
Joe made a motion to approve the recommendation for VP of Communications. 
Meggan seconded the motion– APPROVED

T.J. Dlubac will serve as the VP of Communications.

Sheila made a motion to adjourn to the Executive Session.
Jessica seconded the motion - APPROVED 
The meeting adjourned at 3:40pm.

9. Executive Session

The Board commenced an executive session to discuss staff evaluations and compensation. 
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